
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

June 4th, 2019
The regular business meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioner’ of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Commissioner Harmon.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 8th at 6:00 p.m.  The meeting minutes of May 6th, May 14th and May 29th were approved as written.  Present were Commissioner Harmon, Commissioner Gubrud, Commissioner Thomson, Chief Berg and Secretary Berg.  Firefighters Phill Zimmerman and Doug Richter as well as community members Andrea Xaver and Mark Pearson were also present.     
Correspondence: None
Old Business:  

Generator – Commissioner Gubrud has no news yet.

Stipends – We have established what the amount should be but we need to find the funding.  

Capital Projects / Levy Lid – The commissioners looked at the capital list to see if there were any way to reduce the costs.  Discussions included what we could accomplish at each rate.  Mark Pearson and Andrea Xaver both agreed that we should have options presented to the public.  Chief Berg will explain at the next meeting the different types of vehicles we have.  The commissioners went through the exercise to see what monies are generated at the different rates and they tried to match up what each amount could buy.  
Community Newsletter – The commissioners will start to give input to Firefighter Ryan Berg on what should be on the newsletter rather than him trying to come up with something.

Call Report – Secretary Berg gave an update on the call volume for 2019.  We are at 106 calls for the year.
New Business: None
Chief’s Report: 

· Cedardale Conway Grant – Two weekends of extrication held at our station.  They supplied all the cars.  They cut up about 25 cars.
· DNR Brush Truck - They have 18 trucks coming up to surplus.  They are allowing people to come look at them in Olympia.

· Helicopter Crew – They should be arriving on Monday.  They have been gone training. 

· Old Station – The blinds have been installed.  It really cooled the upstairs off.

· Refrigerator – We are going to see if we can get a used fridge.

· Laundry – The DNR will be approached about installing laundry facilities.
· Air Packs – Training should be next week.

· Firefighters Association – They will be buying the lumber package for the roof prop. 

· Container – The container from the Old Station was moved over to the new station. 
· Hose Testing – The person we used to use for our hose testing retired.  National Hose Testing gave us a quote of .25 cents a foot.  We have roughly 4,500 feet of hose.  They also charge $2.25 per square foot for ladders. 

· Wildland Season – Chief Berg said it could be a tough season.

Assistant Chief Report:

· Community Meeting – He would like to add some information to the answers to the questions that were posted to the website.  
Public Comments:  N/A
Executive Session:  N/A
Commissioner Thomson made a motion to approve payroll check #’s 2671-2678 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,956.12 and accounts payable check #s 2679-2702 in the amount of $13,784.54. Commissioner Gubrud seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Steve Harmon, Commissioner Chair


